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Congratulations to those riders who were able to compete this year with all of the chaos the pandemic created for 

everyone. Our Awards Committee is hard at work putting together an awards program to recognize those of you 

who won an award. I’m happy to announce that we will be able to award jackets this year to those competitors 

who earned the prestigious award. If you’re a first-time winner of the jacket, UMECRA will pay the entire cost of 

the award. Others who have won previous jackets will be asked to pay the difference between the cost of a Top 

Ten award and the cost of a jacket if they chose the jacket as their award. This aligns with the boards earlier 

decisions about 2020 awards being commensurate with the funds received from the current ride season. Again, 

congrats to all awardees for your accomplishments this year! 

The UMECRA Board of Directors met “virtually” for the very first time for their November 7, 2020 meeting. All I can 

say is, we are very fortunate to have so many talented and tech savvy people on the board. A huge thank you to 

Sandra Wright for being our meeting administrator. Without her expertise, I’m not sure what would have 

happened. All in all, the meeting went quite well for the first go around. Members may listen to the entire meeting 

or parts of the meeting by logging on to the UMECRA FB page where Sandra has posted a link for member access. 

The board is planning on another virtual meeting on January 9th to continue to work on plans for UMECRA’s Annual 

Meeting.  

The 2021 UMECRA Annual Meeting will be held on January 23, 2021. The Board decided, based on input received 

from members, to go with a virtual meeting. The overall consensus is that this is the best choice considering the 

uncertainties still surrounding the pandemic situation. This decision will require a lot of preplanning and 

preparation for a successful meeting. Please be patient with the board as we work out all the kinks associated with 

being able to have everyone “attend” a virtual meeting. As I mentioned above, we have some talented people 

involved so I am confident that we will have things ready to go by January. Look for additional information to come 

your way as we prepare for the meeting. 

Finally, I’d like to congratulate Theresa Meyer for her recent appointment as UMECRA’s new Sanctioning 

Coordinator. It’s a big relief knowing that Theresa will bring her experiences and talents to the position. If you have 

already sent in your sanctioning forms to me, I have forwarded them to Theresa. Those of you who still need to 

submit your forms should send them directly to Theresa at; thmeyer753@gmail.com Please remember that all 

forms are due by November 30, 2020. 

Have a Happy and safe Thanksgiving Everyone! 

Jon Wagner 

UMECRA President 
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Advertising in the UMECRA Newsletter  
Rates depend on the size of your ad and how many times you wish to run it:  

 

Ad Rates for  

Newsletter  
1 time  2-3 times  4-8 times  9-10 

times  
the year  

Classified 10 lines  
*    

    $.60 extra per 

line  

$6.00          

Business Cards  $8.50  $6.80 ea.  $5.95 ea.  $5.50  
ea.  

$51.00  

Quarter Page  $20.00  $16.00  
ea.  

$14.00  
ea.  

$13.00 

ea.  
 $120.00  

Half Page  $25.00  $20.00  
ea.  

$17.50  
ea.  

$16.25 

ea.  
 $150.00  

Full Page  $45.00  $36.00  
ea.  

$31.50 

ea. 
 

$29.25 
ea.  

 $270.00  

*Line = (65 Characters 

per line including 

spaces)  
          

 

 

 

 
 

OPEN POSTIONS for 2021 

UMECRA is looking for individuals who may be interested in volunteering for either the position of Sanctioning 

Coordinator or Points Keeper. These positions are two-year appointments made by the Board of Directors at the 

boards November meeting. 

The Points Keeper keeps track of season rider points and division standings and provides them to the Newsletter 

Editor for publication. They are also responsible for keeping track of horse and rider mileages seasonally and for 

life-time records. The Points Keeper also manages the record-keeping related to awards for the ride season. 

The Sanctioning Coordinator works with the AERC Sanctioning Director to sanction and coordinate rides. The 

duties of the Sanctioning Coordinator include; facilitation of sanctioning requests and correspondence between the 

Board, ride managers, and the membership. The Sanctioning Coordinator also organizes and 

communicates/publishes the ride schedule and coordinates the publication of the annual UMECRA Ride Book. 

For more information or to let us know of your interest in either position, please contact UMECRA’s President, Jon 

Wagner at jwagner288@wi.rr.com or call him directly at; 920-342-0958. 

   

Nominations for Open Positions/Election: 
Secretary 
My name is Janet Sarver and I would like to be considered for the position of UMECRA Secretary.   

I started riding competitive rides in 1993-1995 as a college student, took a break to raise my children, and now have 
competed every year from 2009-present.  I have experience in competitive, LD and endurance riding events.  I enjoy being a 
mentor to new riders and volunteering a rides and clinics.  Last year, I was asked to be a co-ride manager of MnDRA1.  We 
were able to have a successful ride in late August (despite Covid) and are already planning for May 2021.  

I am interested in the position of UMECRA Secretary because I would like to give back to this sport that has given me so 
much over the years.   I believe the following skills will help me in this position: 

• I am proficient in using word processing software and computers, which I use daily in my job as a mental health case 

manager.   

• I am a fast typist and have excellent writing and grammar skills. 
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• I have served on professional committees, presented in front of groups, and created reports for legal hearings.   

• I am organized and able to grasp new information and often have to meet deadlines.   

• I am able to travel to all board meetings or participate by Internet if needed. 

• I have a flexible schedule on evenings and weekends. 

Thank you for your consideration of my application.  Please feel free to contact me with any questions that you have.   
Treasurer 

Hi UMECRA members!  
I am writing this to express my interest to be the UMECRA Treasurer and member of the Executive Board.  I believe my 
professional and personal experience have the qualifications necessary to fulfill the duties of this important position.  While I 
haven’t the same tenure in the sport as many of our members, I have stepped up from the beginning to give back to the sport 
I’ve grown to love.  I first joined AERC and UMECRA in 2014 and competed in a handful of rides.  In 2015, not only did I become 
co-manager of a ride that I’ve now managed for the last 5 years, but I also co-founded the Green Bean Endurance Challenge 
program which has now become an AERC recognized program with approximately 350 members annually.  I am also a member 
of the AERC Membership committee.  
I have a bachelor’s degree in Accounting and over 15 years of corporate and city accounting experience.  For the last 10 years, 
I have worked as an IT Business Analyst supporting a large corporation’s financial systems in which I wear several hats – 
software developer, database analyst, customer support, and project manager. 
I have a wide range of technical skills including: 

* advanced Excel, Word, PowerPoint, and Publisher skills including macro development 
* database and data analyst skills including Oracle SQL Developer and Access 
* website development including creating online forms, charts, tables, secure access, domain registration, etc.  
* QuickBooks/Peachtree/Quicken/Baan/Oracle and other ERP and Accounting system experience. 

I developed the entire infrastructure (website, forms, databases, reports, etc.) to support the Green Bean Endurance Challenge 
program.  In doing so, I receive approximately 2,500 lines of data throughout the season, compile it, and display it for 
members to view online.  Simply stated, I like to figure out ways to improve processes to make it more accurate and more 
efficient.  One of my early goals for UMECRA is to develop a way in which to receive forms and payments online while also 
remaining flexible to the needs of all members. 
I was appointed as the interim treasurer by the UMECRA Board in March of this year after the Treasurer/Secretary positions 
were split.  During this time, I have fully transitioned into the role and began sending invoices to ride managers, sales receipts 
for incoming money received, and detailed reports to help the Board with it’s budgeting decisions. If elected, I look forward  to 
serving as your Treasurer for many years to come.  
Thank you for your consideration! Deb Moe 
Candidate for Director at Large 
Hey UMECRA!  I’m Peggy Pasillas, current Director at Large and candidate for Director at Large.  I have been actively involved 
in our sport and UMECRA since 2008 when I did my first ride and caught the Endurance bug!  Since that time, I have been the 
UMECRA newsletter editor, on the Board of Directors and have hosted multiple clinics and mock rides (with lots of help from 
other experienced riders).  I’m an experienced ride manager, have mentored Juniors, who are now mentoring others, and had 
the pleasure of introducing this sport to my 2 granddaughters, who love it as much as I do!  I truly believe that if you love this 
sport, you need to give back to it if you want it to thrive. That’s why I would like to continue to serve the UMECRA community 
as a Director at Large and am asking for your vote. 
Thank you! Peggy Pasillas 
 

Attention College Bound and College Enrolled Students 

Applications are now being accepted through Wednesday, November 18, 2020 from the Upper Midwest 
Endurance & Competitive Rides Association Scholarship, a component fund of the Community Foundation of 
Southern Wisconsin, Inc. for post high school educational opportunities.  

Applicants must have: 
-at least two years' membership in UMECRA 
-at least 25 rides sponsored by UMECRA  
-intend to study for at least a two-year program at an accredited college, university or technical school 
 
Former Wisconsin members Ray and Audrey Gehrig established this scholarship in 1996. Additional tax-deductible 
contributions are welcome for anyone at any time.  UMECRA members have made charitable contributions to 
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support this scholarship fund in the past, and we encourage members to continue to add memorial gifts and 

honorariums to the fund to support this worthy scholarship for youth and others returning to school.  

The scholarship application will soon be posted to http://umecra.com/awards.html  Then scroll down to Scholarship 
Fund and click.  The updated form will be posted soon. 

or contact: 
UPPER MIDWEST ENDURANCE & COMPETITIVERIDES ASSOCIATION SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
c/o Community Foundation of Southern Wisconsin 
Jackie Ommodt, Grant & Scholarship Manager 
P.O. Box 8125  
Janesville, WI 53547-8125  
Phone: 608-758-0883, Press 1 for Janesville 
Email: jackie@cfsw.org 

 

Changing of the Guard - Newsletter Editor 

Hi everyone,  

It has been really great being your newsletter editor for 

the last year or so. I will be relocating to Colorado at the 

end of December. Peggy Pasillas will pick up newsletter 

editor duties again.   

 

Thank you,  

Brenna Starch 
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UMECRA Newsletter  
c/o Brenna Starch 2131 Adams St  
La Crosse, WI  54601  

www.umecra.com  

  
Deadline for Next Newsletter:  
5th of each month Send 

news to:  

umecranews@gmail.com  
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